

PO Box 52802 - NAIROBI, KENYA TELEPHONE:

4452465 4452466

4452467

TELEFAX: 4452468

E-mail: greg@ncakenya.org

August 3rd 2007

Chairman, Sahelian Solution Foundation (SASOL), Nairobi.

Attention: Prof. G-C M. Mutiso

Dear Sir,

RE: REFUND OF UNSPENT BALANCE ON SAND DAM PROJECT (KITUI)

We refer to your various telephone conversations and E-Mail correspondences with our Peter Mbae and Greg Nguta on the above.

This letter serves as an official request for a refund of the unspent balance on the sand dam Project. As earlier indicated to you, NCA regulations require that any balance of unspent funds by a partner in a particular year should be refunded to NCA who in turn refund the same back donors in Norway.

Kindly let us have a Cheque payable to Norwegian Church Aid for KES 296,129 representing the unspent balance as per your audited Income and Expenditure report dated 22nd May 2006.

Yours Faithfully,

Greg Nguta

CHIEF ACCOUNTANT

Cc. Kirsten Engebak Area Representative